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68th Annual Session Program 
Truett Association of  Missionary Baptist 

at 
Immanuel Church 

Thurs., September 27, 2018 

6:00       	 	 Supper and Fellowship 

6:45	 	 	 Welcome, Devotion, & Prayer by Bro. David Deavers  
	 	  
	 	 	 Call to Order – Moderator Bro. David Deavers  

	 	 	 TBMB Representative – Bro. Mark Miller 

	 	 	 	 — Other State Baptist Institution Reports  

	 	 	 Summary of  Executive Board & Digest of  Church Letters – Sis. Glee Smith  

	 	 	 Treasurer’s Report — Sis. Carmen Westerman  

	 	 	 Budget & Finance Committee Report — Bro. David Deavers 

	 	 	 Nominating Committee Report & Linkup Report - Bro. Neal Westerman  

	 	 	 Organizational Reports  

	 	 	 Missionary Report — Bro. Joe Shannon 

	 	 	 New Business – Moderator Bro. David Deavers 

	 	 	 	 — Merge of  Judson, Stewart, & Truett Baptist Associations  

	 	 	 Memorial Service  

	 	 	 Congregational Singing led by Host Church  

	 	 	 Message - Bro. Scott Brown  

	 	 	 Adjournment & Dismissal Prayer 



Tennessee Baptist Adult Homes 
Report to Tennessee Baptist Associations 

2018 
By: Mark Anderson, President/Treasurer 

Tennessee Baptist Adult Homes continues to provide a Christian residential ministry for senior adults 
and for exceptional adults. This ministry is provided in senior adult living communities and in residential 
group homes in several locations within our great state. The most notable change to the ministry of  
TBAH during this past year is that we sold the Baptist Health Care Center in Lenoir City. The sweeping 
changes in the delivery of  nursing home care over the past two decades gave rise to the need to sell the 
facility. Its antiquated architecture and the monumental expenditures that would be required to make it 
compatibility with newer codes and requirements to make it a Skilled Nursing Facility (SNF). 

The proceeds from the sale of  the Baptist Health Care Center have been used to retire the debt that had 
been incurred in the beginning phases of  Williams Ferry Pointe, an independent living retirement 
community adjacent to the health care center. We have been working closely with a developer and with 
the city to get building started again at Williams Ferry Pointe. 

Baptist Village of  Johnson City now has a new manager. After serving faithfully for over 20 years as 
Manager there, Sarah Farmer of  Johnson City, retired and Carol Church has been named the new 
Manager for the location. These duplex homes are for retirees who need affordable housing and the rent 
is based on income. Preference is given to retired ministers and missionaries. 

The Deer Lake Retirement Community in the Bellevue community of  Nashville is a 135-condominium 
unit complex for retirees. These modest duplex homes offer home ownership in an affordable retirement 
community. TBAH provides a manager for the complex and employs a part-time chaplain for the 
spiritual care of  these independent seniors. 

The group home ministry for exceptional adults continues to provide a Christian home for up to 55 men 
and women who need assistance and supervision. These homes, located in Nashville, Lebanon, 
Knoxville, and Jacksboro are often a forever home for the individuals who move in. Their diminished 
intellectual abilities would make them too vulnerable to live alone in the community. These homes 
provide family. Your generous gifts to the annual Father’s Day Offering keeps these homes going. 

Finally, the Special Friends Camps were near capacity in attendance this summer. Funded primarily by 
the Golden Offering for Tennessee Missions, these camps provide at least three things; 1) a week of  
activities for the campers with intellectual and physical disabilities, 2) a week of  respite for the families of  
the campers who provide care day in and day out at home, and 3) two weeks of  rewarding, hard work for 
the young people who staff  the camps…not to mention the life-long friendships these young staffers 
make as Counselors. 

Thank you for your prayers and your generous support.  In short… 

Thank you for “Showing What Love Is!” 
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The Tennessee Baptist Children’s Homes, Inc. 

	 The Tennessee Baptist Children’s Homes has been ministering to children who have found 
themselves in hard places for 127 years! Speaking of  127, James 1:27 says, “Pure and undefiled religion in the 
sight of  our God and Father is this: to visit orphans and widows in their distress, and to keep oneself  unstained by the 
world.” It is the mission of  TBCH to be obedient to this command of  Scripture concerning children who 
need someone besides their parents to care for them. 

As of  this writing, TBCH has ministered to 117 different children in Residential Care this 
year. While many of  these children still reside on one of  our three campuses, 33 children have been 
successfully reunited with their families, and 2 children have been adopted and placed in a forever 
family! We have assisted 13 of  our young adults as they transition out of  our care into adulthood. 

To cut our deficit spending, our residential program is now active in three locations: The Ranch 
@ Millington, The Brentwood Campus, and the Chattanooga Campus. Today, we have beds for 88 
children in residential care with the goal over the next year to increase that number to 96. Streamlining 
to three campuses, while challenging, was a necessary component in our strategic plan to double the 
number of  children we serve at any one time by 2020. 

TBCH’s Foster Care Program has served 108 children and has had 32 sets of  Christian parents 
commit to be Foster Families.  Several of  these children are in “Foster to Adopt” situations that we are 
praying will result in more children having permanent homes. Already this year we have had 7 children 
adopted and placed in a forever family!  We are also pleased to announce that our no-cost contract with 
the State of  TN’s Department of  Children’s Services has been renewed for another five years. We are 
excited about the expansion of  our George Shinn Foster Care Program and the continued ability to 
place children who are in state custody with Christian parents. 

TBCH is also excited about the launch of  our new ministry called Family Care as of  June 1, 
2018. Kelly Campbell is taking the lead in networking with our churches and other organizations in an 
effort to support and enable churches, biological families, foster families and adoptive parents to be 
successful in the task that God has called them to concerning children. 

Join us in praising the Lord for the 9 children in our care who have been born again while on our 
campuses or in one of  our foster homes! Through the faithful service of  our staff, our foster families, the 
local church, and by God’s grace an eternal impact is being made on the lives of  the children who come 
into the care of  TBCH. 

Total Impact:  The Lord has allowed TBCH the honor of  ministering the love of  Jesus Christ to 
a total of  2,418 souls from November 1, 2017 through July 26, 2018. This number reflects the specific 
individuals that have been affected by the ministry of  TBCH including residents and their families, other 
families we have ministered to through counseling as well as our foster children and their families. 
	 This great work would not be possible without the faithful support of  Tennessee Baptists. Thank 
you for supporting the Cooperative Program and the Mother’s Day Offering that directly blesses the 
children in our care.  

Greg McCoy 
President/Treasurer 
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 Tennessee Woman’s Missionary Union 
2018 Annual Report  

  
The WMU emphasis for 2017-18 was “By All Means” based on 1 Cor. 9:22b-23 focused us on challenging Christ 
followers to follow His example as we step into the world around us, cultivating relationships and creating 
opportunities to demonstrate the love of  Christ. 
Highlights from the past year include: 
• The 2017-18 State Acteens Advisory Panelists were Maegan Adkins, Truett Association; Grace Clouse, Caney 

Fork Baptist Church, Cookeville; Amanda Huggins, Unaka Avenue Baptist Church, Johnson City; SandiGlen 
Jones, First Baptist Church Sevierville; and Mia Selvidge, Cedar Fork Baptist Church, Sweetwater. 

• The theme for the 2017-18 Tennessee Missions Emphasis was “At All Costs Obey.” The suggested dates for the 
Week of  Prayer for State Missions was September 10-17 and the goal for the 2017-18 Golden Offering for 
Tennessee Missions was $1,925,000. As of  July 26, 2018, the total amount given to the 2017-18 Golden 
Offering is $1,733,260.46.  The offering year goes from September 1 – August 31. 

• October is always a busy time for children’s missions events.   
• Over the three weekends of  JAM, there were 443 participants, from 50 churches. 
• At RA Camp-O-Ree, there were 445 campers and adult leaders   

• In December, Tennessee WMU mailed, on behalf  of  Tennessee Baptists: 
• Checks for $150 to 22 missionary kids whose parents serve with IMB 
• Checks for $50 to 81 retired IMB missionaries, who are from Tennessee.    
• These gifts are made possible through an allocation from the Golden Offering      

• Missions Get-Together & Connection were held on March 16-18, 2018 at the Gatlinburg Convention Center 
with a total attendance of  1,495. The annual offering totaled $9,475.33 with 90% designated to Tennessee 
WMU missions efforts in Denver/Front Range; 10% benefited Tennessee WMU Touch Tomorrow Today 
Endowment at the WMU Foundation.  Through the event ministry project, participants brought 521 backpacks 
filled with school supplies to benefit City Reach: Nashville 

• Martha Pitts from Germantown Baptist Church was elected to her third term as President, during the Tennessee 
WMU Annual Meeting on March 17, 2018 at the Gatlinburg Convention Center.  Other officers elected for 
2018-19 include Recording Secretary, Charlyene Couey, Nashville; and three Vice Presidents, i.e. West:  Jeanette 
West, Memphis; Middle, Colleen Richardson, Livingston; and East, Janice Lewelling, Dunlap.    

• In March 2018, $38,400 in scholarships were awarded to 33 students attending graduate school, seminary, as 
well as, undergraduate schools in Tennessee during the 2018-19 school year. These scholarships are funded 
through endowments, invested funds and the Golden Offering for Tennessee Missions. 

• Tennessee WMU sent three Prayer Walking Mission Teams to Denver in 2018 with a total 16 participants. 
• Currently we have 20 Christian Women’s Job Corps and eight Christian Men’s Job Corps sites in Tennessee.  

This Christian based program, seeks to help men and women in breaking the cycle of  poverty through job and 
life skills classes, Bible study, and mentoring.  In 2017, Tennessee sites served 1,639 participants with 741 
completing the program.  We recorded 210 spiritual decisions, which included 40 professions of  faith.   

• In July 2018, four new Literacy Missions volunteers participated in the National Literacy Missions Workshop in 
Shocco Springs, Alabama. Tennessee Literacy Missions now has five English as a Second Language (ESL) 
workshop trainers (two in East, two in Middle and one in West), one Adult Reading and Writing workshop 
trainer and one Tutoring Children and Youth workshop trainer.  Together these ministries can bring 
Tennesseans to Christ, through Literacy Missions.  

Currently, Tennessee WMU staff  includes Vickie Anderson, Executive Director-Treasurer; Denise Bronaugh, 
Adult Missions and Ministries Specialist; Juliana Wilson, Communications & Children Missions Specialist; Beth 
Moore, Student & Literacy Missions Specialist; Vickie Clemons, Administrative Assistant; vacant, Ministry 
Assistant; Brian Holt, RA/Challenger State Coordinator, and Janice Carter, CWJC/CMJC State Coordinator. 
   
Working together to encourage and equip churches, and individuals, to engage in missions learning and 
involvement that helps them to fulfill the Great Commission. 

Martha Pitts, President                                                                                                        
Vickie Anderson, Executive Director-Treasurer 
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(800)552-4644   
www.tbfoundation.org  

Serving Tennessee Baptists Since 1938 
2017 Annual Report  

Since 1938 the Tennessee Baptist Foundation has been of  service to Tennessee Baptists and Kingdom 
causes around the world. The assets under management of  the Foundation have grown from $6,577 to 
$148 million during that time. God continues to bless this ministry and we are pleased to make our 
report to the convention as to highlights for the fiscal year 2017-18 thus far.  The Foundation is pleased 
to offer the following services to Tennessee Baptists: 

1. Presenting informational Faith-based estate planning seminars for churches  
2. Working with individuals, helping them develop distinctively Christian personal estate plans  
3. Consulting with individuals on the preparation of  their Wills and Powers of  Attorney  
4. Assisting individuals in their establishment of  various Charitable Trusts 
5. Serving as Trustee of  trusts and funds committed to its care 
6. Providing investment services to Tennessee Baptist churches and institutions 
7. Serving as executor of  estates, upon request, in which a Baptist cause(s) is a beneficiary  
8. Offering loans to Tennessee Baptist churches/associations 
9. Providing grants for qualifying new ministries and projects 

Highlights of  the Foundation’s stewardship thus far for this fiscal year include: 
• Funds under management:  Over 1,100 
• Assets under management:  $147,871,759 (as of  June 30, 2018) 
• New funds under fund management agreements:  $1,035,000 (8 new funds) 
• Educational grants and scholarships:   226 - totaling $240,500 for 2018-2019 academic year  (Over 

$5.4 million since 1987) 
• Special Project Grants: $69,980 distributed to assist 24 ministry projects 
• Cooperative Program: $326,282 as of  June 30, 2018. Project to give over $500,000 by year end. 
• Other Baptist and charitable causes: $2,021,972 as of  June 30, 2018. Project to give over $3 million by 

year end.  

The Tennessee Baptist Foundation is committed to helping Tennessee Baptists make today’s plans for 
tomorrow’s impact. 

C. William (Bill) Gruenewald, III	 	 Christopher L. Kelly, Esq. 
President-Treasurer	 	 	 	 Executive Vice President and General 
Counsel 
bgruenewald@tnbaptist.org	 	 	 	 ckelly@tnbaptist.org 
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For almost 200 years, Union University has been an institution that is committed to the local church, to the authority 
of  Scripture, and to the preparation of  young adults for a lifetime of  service. Our mission statement expresses our 
objective:  

“Union University provides Christ-centered education that promotes excellence and character development in service 
to Church and society.” 

We fulfill that mission through our commitment to four core values: Excellence-driven, Christ-centered, People-
focused, Future-directed. 

These values shape our identity as an institution that prioritizes liberal arts-based undergraduate education, enhanced 
by professional and graduate programs. The Union academic community is composed of  quality faculty, staff  and 
students working together in a caring, grace-filled environment conducive to the development of  character, servant 
leadership, and cultural engagement. 

The 2017-2018 academic year saw a number of  accomplishments and evidences of  God’s faithfulness on the Union 
campus. Our Lady Bulldogs basketball team advanced to the NCAA Division II Final Four and had opportunities to 
talk to the media about how the Lord worked on the team, with some players even coming to Christ during the 
season. We celebrated the 10-year anniversary of  the 2008 tornado that caused such destruction on the Union 
campus, and yet served as a marker of  God’s provision and protection in the midst of  tragedy.  

We are pleased to be partners with the churches of  Tennessee Baptist Mission Board and are immensely grateful for 
their support. Because of  the generous support of  Tennessee Baptists, Union is able to educate students like Janey 
Berends, a 2018 graduate who recently received a prestigious Fulbright award and will spend a year in Peru helping 
students learn to speak English.  

Another 2018 graduate, Ali Renckens, wrote in the Cardinal & Cream, Union’s student news publication, about her 
experience at Union:  

“I have seen Christ in every class I’ve taken. And not just because of  a two-minute pre-class prayer, but because of  how the professors 
treat students as valued individuals. They have trained me to think analytically, to consider different perspectives, and to continually 
challenge my own assumptions and beliefs. They have taught me that it is possible to be kind, compassionate, and loving while also 
having the mettle to combat false teaching and godless beliefs.” 

As Union University strives to be faithful to our mission in an age when traditional Christian beliefs are continually 
under assault, we value the ongoing prayers and support of  our Tennessee Baptist partners.  

Gratefully, 

Samuel W. “Dub” Oliver 
President  
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Carson-Newman University 
Report 2018 

Your support helps us fulfill the Great Commission of  going into “all the world.” We have not yet made it 
everywhere, of  course. but with time and resources, that is our hope. 

This past year has included: 

•At the start of  the academic year, the University welcomed hundreds of  families to campus for its 
annual Prayer Walk and Welcome Ceremony. The tradition led one parent to note: "This was an 
amazing way for my son to start his college adventure. This event gave us as parents the added 
assurance that he's right where God led him." 
•Carson-Newman unveiled a new university logo proclaiming its mission in higher education by 
prominently featuring "A Christian University" within the new logo. 
•The University's Board of  Trustees and President O'Brien led the University to adopt the 2000 
Baptist Faith & Message as guiding principals of  operation. 
•Baptist Collegiate Ministries (BCM) sent 115 students, faculty and staff  members across the world 
through spring break mission trips. Teams took part in a variety of  projects including serving others at 
the Iditarod in Alaska, hurricane relief  efforts in Puerto Rico and at the Baptist Children's Home in 
Chattanooga. Puerto Rico relief  efforts were in partnership with Tennessee Baptist Disaster Relief, 
while the Alaska site was through a partnership with a former NAMB missionary in service with 
Graceworks Ministries. Other partnerships included LifeWay's BeachReach Ministry and local YOKE 
Youth ministries. BCM programs and events saw 59 known professions of  faith and over 30 known 
rededications.   
•Some 70 students donated their time to help with efforts in assembling over 100 Easter baskets for 
children in need on behalf  of  a local Christian-based ministry, Food on Foot. 
•This past year, Carson-Newman athletic teams saw over 25 known professions of  faith and five 
rededications. The swim team held a baptism for a team member in the campus pool. 
•Carson-Newman was ranked in the top 50 best Christian colleges in the nation by College Atlas. 
•Colleges of  Distinction recognized the University with its seal of  approval, including a separate 
designation as “Christian College of  Distinction.” 
•Appalachian Outreach saw one known profession of  faith and seven rededications. AO oversaw home 
repair projects for 14 families across four East Tennessee counties. This summer volunteers as far away 
as Mississippi and Indiana took part in ministry efforts.  
•Samaritan House served 52 families (52 adults and 28 children). The shelter provided a total of  4651 
days of  care. In addition to providing shelter, Samaritan House provided 13,953 hot meals to residents 
and members of  the community who attended its Tuesday Night Bible Study. 
•Nursing students and faculty traveled to Haiti on a medical mission trip. The group made home visits, 
worked with cancer patients and held clinics on the frontier for area villages. 

Highlights presented here are possible because of  the cooperation of  Tennessee Baptists. Some programs, 
like certain mission trips, are made possible by the underwriting of  individual like-hearted supporters who 
want to help Carson-Newman educate students and help share the Gospel. 

Submitted by J. Randall O’Brien, President  
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Harrison-Chilhowee Baptist Academy (The King’s Academy) 

Harrison-Chilhowee Baptist Academy celebrates 138 years as a distinctively Christian school. For 
the past 24 years, Tennessee Baptist’s accredited Christian boarding and day school has operated as The 
King’s Academy. During this recent period enrollment increased 400% and the school budget grew to $6 
million.  International students are the academy’s most distinctive feature—over 1,000 students from 98 
nations enrolled since 1935; an average of  14 countries are represented in the academy student body each 
year.     
	 Of  great concern, TBC’s Cooperative Program’s portion of  the school budget declined during this 
same period from 35% of  the school budget to less than 6%, and is projected to continue to drop 
precipitously in the next two years.  The academy strives to address these financial challenges with a more 
aggressive development program and increases in student fees.  Given the socio-economic demographics of  
academy families, increases in fees translate into enrollment declines. 
	 Nevertheless, the academy remains focused on its VISION – Transformed Lives, Empowered by Christ-like 
Character, Pursuing Academic Excellence and Lifelong Service – and committed to its MISSION: The King’s Academy 
inspires and equips students of  all cultural backgrounds to fulfill their God-given potential in a nurturing, college preparatory 
community. 
	 In June 2018 Board of  Trustees Chair Dr. D. Carter Davis announced Matthew Mercer of  Powell, 
Tennessee, as the academy’s new President/Headmaster.  Mercer took the helm as Dr. Walter Grubb retired 
following 24 years in that leadership role and 7 years prior to that as principal.  Mr. Mercer believes the Lord 
sovereignly guided his family to TKA, and is very excited about leading a school that has such a rich history. 
Mercer served as Headmaster at First Baptist Academy, a day school ministry of  First Baptist Church of  
Powell, Tennessee.  Previously he was an administrator at Grace Christian Academy, a day school ministry 
of  Grace Baptist Church of  Knoxville.  Mercer has also coached basketball extensively in the Knoxville 
area.   
	 Other highlights of  the 2017-2018 school year include: 

-In August, 1500 visitors enjoyed a total solar eclipse event on campus.  
-Dr. Randall O’Brien, President of  Carson-Newman University, delivered the 2018 Commencement 
Address; Rev. Dominique Lee, Pastor of  Hope Fellowship, Knoxville, was the featured Baccalaureate 
Speaker. 
-Les Greer was named Athletic Director and Head Football Coach. 
-Rising Seniors Maddie Webber and Regan Weekly were named All-American softball players for the 
second consecutive year. 
-Thanks to the generosity of  the Brandes and Klepacki families of  Florida and Tennessee, the new 
Brandes Family Dining Room opened in November 2017. 
-Pastor Kenny Rains and First Baptist Church of  Oliver Springs launched a unique partnership with 
TKA, funding new language arts curricula for elementary grades. 
-Chaplain Nick Swarthout announces seven students accepted Christ.  He baptized a student from 
Brazil in the Atlantic Ocean during a dorm retreat at Myrtle Beach, SC, and another Brazilian student 
at Grace Baptist Church in Seymour.  This spring, a recent Taiwanese graduate visited campus to share 
that she was baptized at Mt. Harmony Baptist Church in Knoxville. 

It is a distinct privilege for the academy family to partner with and serve alongside Tennessee  
Baptists in the mission of  Christian education. 
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Baptist Memorial Health Care System 
Memphis, Tennessee 

Jason Little, President and CEO 

Baptist Memorial Health Care began as a 150-bed hospital in downtown Memphis in 1912. It was 
formed by the Southern Baptist Conventions of Tennessee, Mississippi and Arkansas because they 
recognized a tremendous need for a health care facility in this part of the country. The hospital’s early 
days were rough – at one point, it almost closed – but eventually it grew to become the largest private 
hospital in the world. The hospital played a very important role in the history of health care in the 20th 
century, celebrating many firsts along the way.  
The Baptist Memorial Health Care system was created in 1981 to provide an integrated health care 
delivery system offering a full continuum of care to communities throughout the Mid-South. Today, a 
total of 21 hospitals in Arkansas, Tennessee and Mississippi; an 800-member physician group; and 
dozens of other entities are affiliated with Baptist. 
Baptist Memorial Health Care’s staff chaplains are a part of the health care team. Patients, family 
members or employees can ask that a chaplain be involved in spiritual or emotional care. In our 
hospitals, our chaplains represent their own faith but deal with spiritual issues that transcend 
denominational lines.  
In August 2017, Baptist’s Pastoral Care Department introduced the Rev. Jimmy Terry Preaching Series: 
It’s All About Jesus, and it has been a tremendous success. Through the series, Gospel messages have 
reached more than 100,000 people in person or through social media.  

The series is named in memory of a beloved member of Baptist’s Board of Trustees and the founder and 
former pastor of Tabernacle Baptist Church in Clarksville, Tennessee. Each month, a speaker ‒ usually 
an ordained Baptist minister ‒ delivers an evangelical message to employees, physicians, patients and 
visitors at Baptist’s flagship hospital. The message is also broadcast to all 21 of Baptist’s hospitals in 
Tennessee, Mississippi and Arkansas, and it is promoted on Baptist’s Facebook page. 

The pastoral care team has placed “prayer crosses” in 13 Baptist Memorial Hospital lobbies, including in 
several of its Tennessee hospitals. Patients, visitors, employees and physicians can write prayer requests 
on colored strips of paper and submit them through slits in the cross. A chaplain then takes the prayer 
requests and prays over them.  

Baptist Carroll County (formerly known as Baptist Huntingdon) and Baptist Tipton won QUEST 2020™ 
performance awards from Premier, a health care improvement company that unites 3,900 U.S. hospitals 
to improve the health of communities. Baptist Tipton won the Top Performance Threshold award for 
performing better than any other hospital in its peer group in four key areas, and Baptist Carroll County 
and was named a Top Performance Threshold Award finalist for having the second highest performance 
scores in its peer groups. 

We expanded our Acute TeleNeurology program to four Tennessee hospitals – Baptist Union City, 
Baptist Tipton, Baptist Collierville and Baptist Women’s Hospital ‒ giving these facilities the power to 
save even more lives. Through Acute TeleNeurology, an out-of-town neurologist can evaluate patients 
who may have suffered a stroke, seizure, severe headache, aneurysm or other neurological condition and 
help the onsite physician deliver treatment. 
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Baptist & Reflector 

Striving for excellence has been a key phrase for the Baptist and Reflector in 2018. The paper was named by 
the Baptist Communicators Association as the second best state paper in the Southern Baptist Convention in 
terms of  content and design. In addition, members of  the Communications Team (which includes the B&R) 
of  the Tennessee Baptist Mission Board captured several individual awards for material produced related to 
the paper. 

The B&R is mailed to nearly 21,000 homes 26 weeks a year, reaching a potential readership of  about 52,500 
readers.  

In addition, the B&R website has grown since it was introduced in late 2015. We have had more than 
116,000 user engagements since January with 66,212 visitors and 196,553 page views. 

The goal of  the paper is to “tell the story of  Tennessee Baptists” through news, feature stories and 
photographs. As in the past, the paper this year placed a major emphasis on what Tennessee Baptists are 
doing to reach the world for Christ by focusing on stories related to missions and evangelism. This year the 
paper has focused on timely topics such as domestic violence that impact Tennessee Baptists and our 
churches. 

The Baptist and Reflector continued to utilize social media tools in 2018 such as Twitter. Editor Lonnie Wilkey 
regularly writes a blog that provides information for Tennessee Baptists between print issues. The paper also 
has a Facebook page that has been more prominent with the addition of  David Dawson to the 
Communications Team. 

The staff  monitors trends that could affect Tennessee Baptists and prints those stories to keep readers 
informed. In addition, opinions, both from the editor and others, are printed and are intended to make 
readers think, reflect, and act.  

The paper continually seeks to enlist new subscribers and will be offering a simplified subscription plan in 
the near future. We need more churches to send the paper to their leadership such as deacons, Sunday 
School teachers, etc. We are asking every reader of  the B&R for the next year to consider sending one 
subscription to someone they know. If  just a small percentage of  our readers would do this, our print 
circulation would significantly increase. For more information about subscription plans, call the Baptist & 
Reflector office at 1-800-558-2090 or (615) 371-2003.  

Lonnie Wilkey, Editor 
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IMB 2018 Report: What God is doing Through the International Mission Board
DAVID PLATT |  JULY 16  2018    

The IMB is a coalition of  more than forty-seven thousand churches working together to support thousands of  anonymous 
missionaries whose names and locations can’t be shared in public because they are spreading the gospel at significant risk to 
their lives. Churches and the missionaries they send are the IMB, and I want to report to you on what they are doing. 

I can’t go into what every missionary is doing, but I do want to share a selection of  their stories. 
• Muslims are hearing the gospel for the first time in one of  the largest slums in Sub-Saharan Africa. 
• Thousands of  refugees from Iran and Afghanistan are coming to know Christ in Europe. 
• One church in a European city started four new churches in the past year. To give you a picture of  the nations in those 

churches, six people were recently baptized—two were European, one was Chinese, and the other three were Iranian. 
• A Yezidi refugee who was fleeing ISIS came to Christ and got baptized. 
• Last month, after years of  work, missionaries planted a church in a country that’s almost 100 percent Muslim. 
• In the Democratic Republic of  the Congo, we trained 160 national pastors and missionaries to reach thirty-two peoples 

who have no Bible in their language. 
• In one village in South Asia, our personnel trained forty pastors and church leaders to reach migrant peoples in the villages 

around them. 
• God is raising up biblically grounded leaders for the church in East Asia through theological education that is now being 

conducted entirely in their local language. 
• We are training leaders at seminaries in the Americas, Europe, East Asia, Southeast Asia, Africa, and the Middle East. 
• After years of  trying to get access to a particular unreached people, we finally have access. They will finally hear the 

gospel! 
• We shared the gospel with a dying man who was a lifelong atheist. He trusted Christ one day, was baptized the next, and 

died the following day. This brother is now with Jesus! 
• Refugees are coming to Christ, become disciple makers, and returning to their war-torn homelands to rebuild their 

communities on the gospel. 
• An East Asian couple we trained is now being sent out as missionaries to a Middle Eastern country. 
• Last week, alongside local partners, we shared with gospel with more than 1,100 Muslims in three days. 
• Even as Venezuela implodes and people die of  hunger or lack basic medicines, those remaining in the country, and those 

emigrating to other places, are coming to Christ as they hear the message of  hope in the gospel. 
• We’re sharing the gospel with the Deaf  around the world digitally and through social media, and they’re coming to faith in 

Christ. 
• Village leaders in one unreached area are begging us to come back and teach them more of  the Bible. 
•  In one country in Sub-Saharan Africa, we trained nearly two hundred pastors in the characteristics of  a healthy, biblical 

church. 

A Man in a Dream 
In addition to those highlights, let me share a story I recently received from one of  our workers.  The man replied, “You 
don’t understand. I’ve had several dreams over the past three nights, and in each dream, a man wearing white has told me he 
had the way to salvation for my family and me. Last night, that man appeared to me again and told me a man dressed in 
white would come to my home the next 

In a Muslim country in Southeast Asia, one of  our missionaries was with a national partner named Ahmad. It looked like it 
was about to rain, and Ahmad asked our missionary if  he could borrow an old shirt to wear as he rode his motorcycle 
because he didn’t want to get his new jacket wet. Our missionary handed him a big white T-shirt.  

Later that day, Ahmad was wearing that white shirt on his way home when it started raining. As many people do, he pulled 
his motorcycle over under an awning. As he stood there, waiting for the rain to pass, the owners of  a nearby house came out 
and, as is their custom, invited Ahmad in for tea. He went in, and over tea, Ahmad thought, “I might as well share the 
gospel.” 

After he shared, he asked the couple, “Do you want to believe and be baptized?” Without any hesitation, they said, “Yes!” 
Ahmad was taken aback at how quickly they responded, and he asked, “Do you understand what you’re doing? That your 
family will probably shun you for this, or even worse?” 

The man replied, “You don’t understand. I’ve had several dreams over the past three nights, and in each dream, a man 
wearing white has told me he had the way to salvation for my family and me. Last night, that man appeared to me again and 
told me a man dressed in white would come to my home the next day and share the way of  salvation. When we saw you 
standing outside, we knew we needed to invite you in and hear whatever you had to say to us.” 

This formerly Muslim couple are now followers of  the Messiah. 

If  anyone asks you what’s happening at the IMB, you tell them disciples are being made, churches are being 
multiplied, and Jesus is being glorified among people who have never even heard his name. 
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David Deavers, Moderator
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TRUETT BAPTIST ASSOCIATION  
PROPOSED OFFICERS & COMMITTEES 2018-2019

Director of  Missions 
Bro. Joe Shannon         
P. O. Box 115       	  
Dover, Tennessee 37058	 
Cell: 931-627-0683 
joe@jstba.com 

Moderator	 	  
Bro. David Deavers 

Vice Moderator 
Bro. Wayne Purcell 

Clerk	  
Glee Smith 
535 Old Highway 48 
Clarksville, TN  37040 
(931) 320-0139 cell 
  
Treasurer	  
Mrs. Carmen Westerman	  
680 Tucker Road	  
Dickson, TN  37055	  
(615) 789-5630	 	  
CARMENWESTERMAN@GMAIL.COM  

Assistant Treasurer 
Spencer Bryson 

Sunday School Director 
Wanda Hethcoat 

Discipleship Training Dir. 
Dan Hicks 
111 Cedar View Drive 
Charlotte, TN 37036 
615-789-6342 
Dan.Hicks@Nemak.com  

Brotherhood/R. A. Director 
Adam Mullinax  

Director of  Evangelism 
Bro. Dwayne Smith 
535 Old Highway 48 
Clarksville, TN  37040 
(931) 801-8461 Cell 

Advisory Council 
Moderator  
Neal Westerman 
Vice Moderator – Alternate 

V.B.S. Committee 
Glee Smith, Chr. 
Laural Baker 
Liane Keaton 
Angie Bowker 
Kim Miles 

W.M.U. Director  
Carmen Westerman	  
680 Tucker Road	 	  
Dickson, TN  37055	  
(615) 789-5630	  

Assistant WMU Director 
 Dani Bryson  

Missions Growth Catalyst 
	 	  
WOM Leader 
Dani Bryson 
Lee Lowe	  

Youth/Acteen 
 Lisa Williams 

Children Consultant 
Glee Smith 

RA/Challengers 
Vacant 
	 	  
Budget & Finance   
Bro. David Deavers, Chr. 
Parks Chastain  
Carmen Westerman	 	  
Spencer Bryson	 
L. M. Sceals 

Doctrine & Credentials 
Bro. Clark Brown, Chr. 
Larry Cochran 
Spencer Bryson  	  
Bro. E. G. Mullinax 
Lee Aldridge	  

Missions 
Bill Lowe, Chr. 
Linda McMurtry 
Carmen Westerman 

Nominating 
Neal Westerman, Chr.	  
Mrs. Glee Smith	  
Ashlinn Turnbow	   
Bro. E. G. Mullinax	  
Bro. Mark Warren 

Youth 
All Church Youth Directors  

Fellowship 
Kathleen M. Lee Chr.  
Pam Simpson 
Bro. E. G. Mullinax 

Program 
Director of  Missions	  
Moderator	 	  
Clerk	 	 	  

Disaster Relief  Team 
Bob Jackson 
Kathy Jackson 
Danny Jackson 
Wayne Wood 
Bill Lowe

mailto:joe@jstba.com
mailto:CARMENWESTERMAN@GMAIL.COM
mailto:Dan.Hicks@Nemak.com
mailto:joe@jstba.com
mailto:CARMENWESTERMAN@GMAIL.COM
mailto:Dan.Hicks@Nemak.com
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ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORT 
LINK-UP BETWEEN 

JUDSON BAPTIST ASSOCIATION 
STEWART COUNTY BAPTIST ASSOCIATION 

AND 
TRUETT BAPTIST ASSOCIATION 

	 We have just completed the nineteenth full year of  the LINK-UP. Everything is positive and productive. 
Through the joint contributions of  the three Associations, we have been able to support our full-time DOM, Bro. 
Joe Shannon and Asst. DOM Bro. William Gray and the addition this year of  our Administrative Assistant Ashlinn 
Turnbow. These staff  are operating in accordance with the job descriptions developed and providing excellent 
support to the Associations and Churches. We are very fortunate to have them, so please take time to thank them 
for their hard work at our annual meeting. 

	 This has been a transitional year with many challenges for the staff  and Advisory Committee. With the aid 
of  one additional member from each association approved by the Executive Boards much effort and prayerful 
consideration has occurred to provide the Motion to Merge all three Associations, the proposed Bylaws, and a 
Proposed Budget for 2019. The Committee is committed to see that this transition is seamless and all of  the 
Association needs are met. The Budget has been restructured to meet the needs of  changing responsibilities of  
staff. Our goal is to closely monitor and adjust during this transition period and keep the merged Association 
apprised of  developments at the Executive Board meeting. 

	 Please talk to the Committee Members with any questions or input you may have. Your Advisory 
Committee continues to evaluate ways to improve the work and organization. We covet your input as we go 
through the next year. It is the unanimous opinion of  the Advisory Committee that together we can accomplish all 
of  the goals of  the Member Churches. It is exciting to see what God can do when we cooperate to do God’s will 
and reach out to a Lost and Dying World. I will be happy to discuss the transition with anyone who wishes to 
contact me. 

	 We appreciate and covet your prayers as we serve you. Thank you for your support. We look forward to 
many years of  cooperative effort to impact the Kingdom of  God. We are always excited to look at new avenues to 
cooperate together. We especially request you pray for Bro. Joe, Bro. William, and Sister Ashlinn through next year 

In His Service, 

Neal Westerman 
Chairman, Advisory Committee
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2017-2018  Truett WMU Report 

Thank God for His blessings and for every church in the Truett Association. The two WMU 
planning sessions at the Westerman’s home has proven to be very helpful to our cooperative missions 
efforts. We have had most churches represented and hope that at our next meeting every church will send 
someone. 

Thanks to Maegen Adkins for serving as a TN. State Panelist for 2017-18 Acteens.  TN. State 
staff  speak very highly of  her time of  service in this position. 

Truett’s ladies and Acteens represented our Association at Missions Get Together and Connection 
in Gatlinburg. We carried several backpacks and extra school supplies for  “City Reach Nashville” 
mission project. There will be no TN. WMU fall retreat this year, so individual churches have been 
encouraged to plan their own. 

Thanks to Waverly 1st for hosting the 2nd Golden Offering Kick Off  luncheon this year. We 
enjoyed fellowship, food, doorprizes and hearing from WMU staff  member , Denise Bornaugh. Moneys 
collected from Truett last year brought back $1,705.79. This 10% return of  our 2017 Golden Missions 
offering was used to help with the ongoing Spanish classes at Pomona Baptist, supplement the workers 
going to Mascoutah, Illinois, and school supplies to children in Dickson and Humphrey’s counties. Our 
return on 2018 is $1510.64.  Thanks , Waverly 1st  for another great Luncheon for this Tn. State 
Offering. This month is the beginning of  the new year , so be generous church family. 

	 We were happy to purchase a brick in the National WMU Walk of  Faith in memory of  Mrs. 
Juanita Steedly for the years of  missions’ service in Truett Association. 

 2018-19 Calendar: 
	  
• Monday, November 5,2018-  Baptist Women’s World Day of  Prayer  

Planned by individual churches. 

• Tuesday, December 4,2018 – Foreign Missions Day of  Prayer at Trace Creek @ 11.  
Lunch provided following our Speaker, Beth Moore! Bring a tree ornament to exchange.   

• March 2019 -Annie Armstrong Kick Off – Slayden Baptist Church (TBA) 

• May 2019 – Mother-Daughter Tea- Vanleer Baptist (TBA) 

• Thursday, August 29, 2019- Golden Offering at Waverly 1st (TBA)  

For State Events go to TBC Website and see Calendar for WMU! 

Ask about OPERATION JUMP ROPES and HOMELESS MATS! 
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ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF MISSIONS REPORT  
2017-2018 

Miles Travels…………………………….….……………….. 5,712 
Revivals Held in The Associations..................................................4 
Revivals attended within the associations.................................….10 
Associational Mtgs. / Committee Mtgs. attended……............…..10 
Associational Executive Board meetings attended..........................3 
Ministerial meetings attended........................................................10 
Good Samaritans Meeting attended…………………….………..55 
State and S.B.C. meetings.....................................................…..….5 
Served as Chaplain at Campgrounds, 4 weeks 
Participated in 1 Ordination services 
Participated in Make A Difference Week in Stewart 
Attended the Southern Baptist Convention and TBC. 

I have four primary responsibilities: The Good Samaritans ministry, Land Between the 
Lakes campground ministries, Association Prayer meeting and advisor to the 
Churches.  

The Good Samaritans ministry: I serve as president to coordinate volunteers and 
minister to people in need. Their Executive committee meet every Thursday at the 
Stewart association office. I receive calls almost daily from churches and individuals 
to help them minister to people in need. 

Land Between the Lakes campground ministries: I am primarily responsible for 
Piney campground to schedule chaplains, keep the chaplain camper in working 
condition. Also, to meet with LBLAM counsel to coordinate all the ministries.  

Prayer meeting: I meet every Wednesday at the Stewart association office, to lead a 
prayer meeting. 

Advisor to Churches: Working with our DOM to give advice and direction to the 
churches.  

William Lee Gray, Assistant DOM      
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DIRECTOR OF MISSIONS REPORT  
October 2017 - September 2018 

Miles Traveled: 38,278 
Messages Preached: 93 
Churches Visited: 41 
Ministry Meetings (Pastors, Ministers, & Church Members): 68 

Associational Committee Meetings: 10 
Associational Executive Board Meetings: 9 
Associational Trainings, Fellowships, or Conferences: 6 
Counseling Sessions: 19 
Ordination Services: 2 
Volunteered at Youth Camp in Stewart Assoc. 
Served during Make-a-Difference Week 
Taught “Simple Church” Class (6 weeks) 
Taught “I Am Church Member” Class (7 weeks) 
Led Youth Group in Bible Storying Evangelism (7 weeks) 
Worked toward Church Revitalization Efforts in Several Churches 
Assisted in New Church Start 
Coordinated Spanish Class 

Ecuador Mission Trips: 3 
Ecuador Mission Trip Planning Meetings: 8 
El Salvador Mission Meetings: 2 
Mission Trips to Mascoutah, IL: 2 
Mission Presentations: 6 

DOM Meetings & Gatherings: 11 
TBMB Meetings: 3 
NAMB Meetings: 2 
Attended International Mission Board’s Missions College (1 week)



Memorial 
Cedar Grove 

Lisa Skaggs Damesworth 
Mattie Blackwell  

FBC Waverly 
Louis Anderson 

Bill Mosley 
George Mosley 
Bobbie Mosley 
Nancy Scoals 

Immanuel  
George Taylor 

Pomona 
Bob Talbert 
Jane Talbert 
Ann Weiss 

Slayden 
Charles Adkins, Sr. 

Joyce Damron 

Sylvia  
Marie Hensley 

Frances Westerman 
Juanita Westerman 

Melena Deason 
Ralph Jones 

Peggy Abell Thomason 
Danny Outlaws 
Betty Jo Story 

Norma Daugherty 
Martha Cooper 
Gene Hoover 

Trace Creek Baptist Church 
Johnny James 
Laura Wood 

Gladys James  

�25



�26

Truett Association Annual Meeting-September 27, 2018 

The 68th Annual Session of the Truett Baptist Association was held at Immanuel Baptist 
Church, McEwen. 

After supper and fellowship, the meeting opened with a welcome from host pastor and 
Moderator, Brother David Deavers. Brother David led in devotional from Psalms 34 entitled ‘be 
happy’. He spoke about how we should be joyous in the Lord and draw on His strength. After a 
congregational song, Brother David call the meeting to order. 

TBMB representative Mark Miller presented a video by Randy Davis, president of TBMB. Davis 
spoke on the Golden Offering and Miller presented a plaque for the Truett Association giving 
$15,106.35, of which 10% will be given to the Association. 

TBCH representative, Greg McCoy made a presentation about the work being done at the 
children’s home and thanked the churches. 

Reports 

The summary of Executive Board Actions and Digest of Church Letters was presented for 
approval by Glee Smith, Associational Clerk. Motion was made to accept the reports as printed, 
seconded, and passed. 

Mrs. Carmen Westerman, treasurer, presented the treasurer’s report. Motion was made to 
approve the report as written, seconded, and passed. Carmen also presented the Budget and 
Finance Committee Report. Motion was made, seconded, and passed. 

Neal Westerman, chairman, presented the Nomination Committee Report, seconded, and 
passed. Neal also presented for approval the Link-Up Reports, seconded, and passed. 

Organizational Report 

WMU- Carmen Westerman presented the WMU Report and spoke of the many missions 
projects throughout the association. She encouraged all churches to get involved and get 
creative to reach your communities for Christ. A calendar of upcoming WMU events is included 
in the Book of Reports. 

DOM- Joe Shannon presented his report. Joe spoke of the exciting year we have had with over 
400 people attending mission trips. Joe called 3 people to speak about their trips. 

 1. Ashlinn Turnbow - attended the InterNASHional Food Crawl for food tasting.     
 She was able to prayer walk and meet people from many different countries. 
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 2. Lee Lowe - went to Mascoutah with 14 others from 5 other churches. They   
 went to help out Purposed Church. They knocked on doors trying to get the word   
 out about the church and have gospel conversations. She encouraged people to   
 attend the next Mascoutah trip. 

 3. Mark Warren - spoke about his trip to Ecuador and how he ministered to   
 numerous people that had never heard about Jesus. He saw hunger for the Word  
and encouraged people to pray and consider attending a trip to Ecuador. 

Joe went on to speak of his burden for the churches and reminded us to keep the focus on 
reaching people with the Gospel. We should not be entertained; we should be preaching the 
Gospel and making disciples. He encouraged us all to remember our calling. Joe stated he 
would always do 3 things: 

 1. Celebrate successes 
 2. Voice Concerns 
 3. Encourage others 

David Deavers asked for a motion to accept the DOM and Assistant DOM reports, motion 
was made, seconded, and passed. 

Neal Westerman, Chairman of the Special Advisory Committee, made a motion to merge the 
three associations, Judson, Stewart, and Truett, to form the JST Baptist Association (full 
motion was submitted in writing 30 days prior to annual meeting). Dwayne Smith made a 
motion to split the motion into three separate motions: 

 1. The accept or reject the merger 
 2. The new constitution and bylaws under the merger 
 3. The new budget 

The motion to split the original motion was seconded, the motion failed. 

The moderator proceeded with the original mitten on the floor to merge the three 
associations into one. The motion passed with 37 for and 13 against. As stated in the motion 
there will be an Initial Special Executive Meeting in January of 2019. 

David Deavers opened the floor for any miscellaneous or other business. There was none. 

Congregational hymn was sung and Scott Brown from First Baptist Church Waverly 
preached on 2 Samuel 23:8-12 on the disappearance of Godly men in our churches. 

After the sermon, Scott Brown turned the meeting over to David Deavers. He had one 
clarification that the affirmative vote for the merger will not be official until the other two 
associations vote to merge. Judson will meeting on October 13 and Stewart will meet on 
October 18 at their annual meetings. 
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Buffalo, Hurricane Mills
358 Barren Hollow Rd, Hurricane Mills, TN, 37078 Fax: N/A

Email: N/A

Chairman of Deacons: Charles Mayberry, 57 Mayberry Dr., Hurricane Mills, TN, 37078, (931) 296-2951
Church Treasurer: Charles Mayberry, 57 Mayberry Dr., Hurricane Mills, TN, 37078, (931) 296-2951
Church Clerk: Eliza Mayberry, , , , , (931) 296-2951

Cedar Grove, Hurricane Mills (931) 296-2492
6526 Old Hwy 13, Hurricane Mills, TN, 37078 Fax: N/A

Email: chrisstory@bellsouth.net

Pastor: Edwin Mullinax, 337 Leader Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, brobuddy@tds.net
Minister of Music: Chris Story, 3945 Highway 70 W, Waverly, TN, 37185, chrisstory@bellsouth.net (931) 296-3740
Church Secretary: Debbie Story, 3945 Highway 70 W, Waverly, TN, 37185, chrisstory@bellsouth.net (615) 446-7244
Chairman of Deacons: Kenny Mullinax, 908 Stag's Leap Lane, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, 
Church Treasurer: Letha Page, 313 John Taylor Rd, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-4104
Church Clerk: Debbie Story, 3945 Highway 70 W, Waverly, TN, 37185, chrisstory@bellsouth.net (615) 446-7244
ACP Contact: Debbie Story, 3945 Highway 70 W, Waverly, TN, 37185, chrisstory@bellsouth.net (615) 446-7244
Sunday School Director: Kenny Mullinax, 908 Stag's Leap Lane, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, 
Association Ex Board Representative: Edwin Mullinax, 337 Leader Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, brobuddy@tds.net
Association Ex Board Representative: Evelyn Mullinax, 337 Leader Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, (931) 535-2894
Discipleship Training Director: Nathan Woods, 344 Leader Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, 
Pianist: Stephanie Taylor, 1988 Bakerville Rd, Waverly, TN, 37185, 
Church VBS Director: Kenny Mullinax, 908 Stag's Leap Lane, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, 

Immanuel, McEwen (931) 582-3029
398 College St, McEwen, TN, 37101 Fax: N/A

Email: imapest@aol.com

Pastor: David Deavers, P.O. Box 428, McEwen, TN, 37101, imapest@aol.com
Minister of Music: Phillip Petty, 4012 Old Nashville Hwy, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 582-3956
Chairman of Deacons: Tim Reese, 850 Brazzle Rd, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-4872
Church Treasurer: Gladys Gill, PO Box 428, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 582-3029
Church Clerk: Lucy Binkley, PO Box 428, McEwen, TN, 37101, 
ACP Contact: David Deavers, P.O. Box 428, McEwen, TN, 37101, imapest@aol.com
Sunday School Director: Tim Reese, 850 Brazzle Rd, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-4872
Association Ex Board Representative: David Deavers, P.O. Box 428, McEwen, TN, 37101, imapest@aol.com
Discipleship Training Director: David Deavers, P.O. Box 428, McEwen, TN, 37101, imapest@aol.com
Pianist: Leona Deavers, PO Box 428, McEwen, TN, 37101, oniemd@aol.com (931) 582-3029
Church VBS Director: Leona Deavers, PO Box 428, McEwen, TN, 37101, oniemd@aol.com (931) 582-3029
WMU Church Director: Leona Deavers, PO Box 428, McEwen, TN, 37101, oniemd@aol.com (931) 582-3029
Church Library Team Leader: Miranda Deavers, PO Box 428, McEwen, TN, 37101, adeavers@aol.com (931) 582-3029

Liberty, White Bluff (615) 797-5151
1031 White Bluff Rd, White Bluff, TN, 37187 Fax: N/A

Email: vanessaflowers48@yahoo.com

Pastor: Larry Cochran, 596 Tidwell Rd, Bon Aqua, TN, 37025, cochran399@bellsouth.net
Church Secretary: Vanessa Flowers, 1915 Park St, White Bluff, TN, 37187, vanessaflowers48@yahoo.com (615) 479-2098
Minister of Youth: Dean Morgan, 1278 Spencer Mill Rd, Burns, TN, 37029, (615) 740-7953
Minister of Children: Dean Morgan, 1278 Spencer Mill Rd, Burns, TN, 37029, (615) 740-7953
Chairman of Deacons: Paul Flowers, PO Box 27, White Bluff, TN, 37187, (615) 797-9455
Church Treasurer: Stephanie Murrell, PO Box 27, White Bluff, TN, 37187, (615) 797-5151
Church Finance Committee Chairman: Mark Burns, PO Box 27, White Bluff, TN, 37187, (615) 797-5151
Church Clerk: Vanessa Flowers, 1915 Park St, White Bluff, TN, 37187, vanessaflowers48@yahoo.com (615) 479-2098
ACP Contact: Vanessa Flowers, 1915 Park St, White Bluff, TN, 37187, vanessaflowers48@yahoo.com (615) 479-2098

Truett Baptist Association
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Liberty, White Bluff (615) 797-5151
1031 White Bluff Rd, White Bluff, TN, 37187 Fax: N/A

Email: vanessaflowers48@yahoo.com

Association Ex Board Representative: Larry Cochran, 596 Tidwell Rd, Bon Aqua, TN, 37025, cochran399@bellsouth.net
Organist: Patricia Hess, 2165 Petty Rd, Charlotte, TN, 37036, (615) 789-9264
Pianist: Faye Knalls, , , , , 
Church VBS Director: Jodie Morgan, , , , , 
Womens Ministry Director: Patsy Cochran, 596 Tidwell Rd, Bon Aqua, TN, 37025, 
Prayer Ministry Coordinator: Lanita McClain, 142 Coach Dr, White Bluff, TN, 37187, lani_37187@yahoo.com (615) 512-9050
Minister of Missions: Stephanie Murrell, PO Box 27, White Bluff, TN, 37187, (615) 797-5151
Minister of Adults: Calvin Whitaker, 102 Cage Circle, Dickson, TN, 37055, (615) 446-6458
Senior Adult Coordinator: Patricia Hess, 2165 Petty Rd, Charlotte, TN, 37036, (615) 789-9264
Minister of Collegiate Students: Lanita McClain, 142 Coach Dr, White Bluff, TN, 37187, lani_37187@yahoo.com (615) 512-9050

McEwen First, McEwen (931) 582-3027
75 Long St W, McEwen, TN, 37101 Fax: N/A

Email: mwood@alexandmichaelwood.com

Pastor: Michael Wood, , , , , mwood@alexandmichaelwood.com
Minister of Music: Pam Simpson, 542 Parrish Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 582-3722
Chairman of Deacons: Larry Fuqua, 163 Pine Thicket Rd, Mcewen, TN, 37101, 
Church Treasurer: Jerry Cathey, 133 Dylark, Waverly, TN, 37185, 
Church Clerk: Sharon Curtis, 676 Poplar Grove Rd, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 582-3092
Sunday School Director: Sonya Cathey, 133 Dylark, Waverly, TN, 37185, 
Church Library Team Leader: Pam Simpson, 542 Parrish Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 582-3722
Minister of Missions: Carey Simpson, 542 Parrish Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 582-3722
Other Paid Church Staff: Sonya Cathey, 133 Dylark, Waverly, TN, 37185, 

Oak Grove, McEwen (931) 582-3138
2182 Mount Zion Rd, McEwen, TN, 37101 Fax: N/A

Email: N/A

Pastor: Ron Melton, 364 Patterson Circle, McEwen, TN, 37101, ronmelton768@yahoo.com
Minister of Music: Lynn Mansfield, 709 Mount Zion Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, waraumizu@hotmail.com (931) 582-4314
Chairman of Deacons: Danny Jackson, 241 May Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 299-0020
Church Treasurer: Regena Jackson, 241 May Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 622-0395
Church Clerk: Helen Thomas, , , , , (931) 582-6161
ACP Contact: Regena Jackson, 241 May Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 622-0395
Sunday School Director: Danny Jackson, 241 May Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 299-0020
Association Ex Board Representative: Ron Melton, 364 Patterson Circle, McEwen, TN, 37101, ronmelton768@yahoo.com
Association Ex Board Representative: Regena Jackson, 241 May Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 622-0395
Association Ex Board Representative: Danny Jackson, 241 May Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 299-0020
Discipleship Training Director: Danny Jackson, 241 May Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 299-0020
Pianist: Regena Jackson, 241 May Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 622-0395
Church Mens Ministry Director: Danny Jackson, 241 May Ln, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 299-0020
WMU Church Director: Mable Cochran, 1485 Mount Zion Rd, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 582-3138
Church Library Team Leader: Mable Cochran, 1485 Mount Zion Rd, McEwen, TN, 37101, (931) 582-3138

Pomona, Dickson (615) 446-3018
974 Pomona Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055 Fax: N/A

Email: office@pomonabaptistchurch.com

Pastor: Brandon Skaggs, 824 Hafner Rd, Charlotte, TN, 37036-6214, bkskaggs@gmail.com (270) 724-9934
Minister of Music: Spencer Bryson, 1426 Saint Paul Rd, Charlotte, TN, 37036, sdbryson2@aol.com
Chairman of Deacons: Donnie Weiss, 209 Lee Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, handbagman@comcast.net (615) 446-4174
Church Treasurer: Debbie Albright, 203 Nottingham Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, debbie.hester.albright@outlook.com
Church Finance Committee Chairman: Danielle Bryson, 1426 Saint Paul Rd, Charlotte, TN, 37036, 
daniwesterman@gmail.com

(615) 476-3340
Church Clerk: Beverly Jewell, 1447 South Bear Creek, Dickson, TN, 37055, jewellbbev@yahoo.com
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Pomona, Dickson (615) 446-3018
974 Pomona Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055 Fax: N/A

Email: office@pomonabaptistchurch.com

ACP Contact: Beverly Jewell, 1447 South Bear Creek, Dickson, TN, 37055, jewellbbev@yahoo.com
Sunday School Director: Ray Mailloux, 7829 Oscar Green Rd, Primm Springs, TN, 38476, rjm5121@aol.com (615) 545-8347
Church VBS Director: Jeanie Shannon, 124 Shadybrook Circle, Dickson, TN, 37055, jeanie_irene@yahoo.com (931) 232-0640
WMU Church Director: Carmen Westerman, 680 Tucker Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, carmenwesterman@gmail.com (615) 789-5630

Slayden, Cumberland Furnace
3115 Slayden Marion Rd, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051 Fax: N/A

Email: amandadanielle_2005@yahoo.com

Pastor: Dwayne Smith, 535 Old Highway 48, Clarksville, TN, 37040, (931) 801-8461
Minister of Music: Mae Jarman, 2250 Rainey Camp Hollow Road, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051, (615) 219-3300
Church Secretary: Amanda Schmittou, 5352 Hwy 49 W, Vanleer, TN, 37181, 
Chairman of Deacons: Terry Anderson, 1071 Little Barton's Creek Rd, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051, (615) 763-2017
Church Treasurer: Candy Foriest, 2004 Slayden Marion Road, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051, 
slaydenbaptist@yahoo.com

(615) 763-0176
Church Finance Committee Chairman: Matt Miles, 185 Potts Cemetery Rd, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051, (615) 418-2807
Church Clerk: Amanda Schmittou, 5352 Hwy 49 W, Vanleer, TN, 37181, 
Sunday School Director: Charles Smith, 2107 Centerpoint Rd, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051, (615) 440-8465
Association Ex Board Representative: Kim Miles, 185 Potts Cemetery Road, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051, 
swwtf@yahoo.com

(615) 418-2807
Association Ex Board Representative: Geraldine Stroud, 1957 Little Bartons Ck., Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051, 
noemail@noemail.com

615-763-4031
Association Ex Board Representative: Joanna Hargrove, 1298 Collins Rd, Vanleer, TN, 37181, (615) 763-6129
Association Ex Board Representative: Matt Miles, 185 Potts Cemetery Rd, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051, (615) 418-2807
Discipleship Training Director: Terry Anderson, 1071 Little Barton's Creek Rd, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051, (615) 763-2017
Pianist: Glee Smith, PO Box 135, Slayden, TN, 37165, glee.smith57@yahoo.com
Childrens Choir Coordinator: Glee Smith, PO Box 135, Slayden, TN, 37165, glee.smith57@yahoo.com
Church VBS Director: Charles Smith, 2107 Centerpoint Rd, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051, (615) 440-8465
WMU Church Director: Kim Miles, 185 Potts Cemetery Road, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051, swwtf@yahoo.com (615) 418-2807

Sylvia, Dickson (615) 789-4532
1415 Old Sylvia Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055 Fax: (615) 789-6622

Email: liane@sylviabaptist.com

Pastor: Clark Brown, 116 Beechwood Dr, Burns, TN, 37029, arkbro@bellsouth.net (615) 789-4532
Pastor-Associate/Executive: Kenneth Brown, 1004 Polly Willey Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, chsyl81@gmail.com (615) 789-4884
Minister of Music: Frank Daugherty, 7615 Union Valley Rd, Fairview, TN, 37062, (615) 799-9820
Church Secretary: Liane Keaton, 2115 Maysville Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, liane@sylviabaptist.com (615) 789-4532
Minister of Youth: Cody Robinson, 519 Water Treet, Charlotte, TN, 37036, (615) 789-4532
Chairman of Deacons: Dan Hicks, 197 Double Ridge Dr, Charlotte, TN, 37036, dan.hicks@nemak.com (615) 218-0090
Church Treasurer: Danny Keaton, 2115 Maysville Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, (615) 417-8122
Church Finance Committee Chairman: Lisa Williams, 473 Sylvis Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, will.lisa@comcast.net (615) 948-6630
Church Clerk: Sandra Storey, 1420 Hayshed Rd, Charlotte, TN, 37036, (615) 789-5048
ACP Contact: Liane Keaton, 2115 Maysville Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, liane@sylviabaptist.com (615) 789-4532
Sunday School Director: Scott Mangrum, , , , , (615) 446-6803
Association Ex Board Representative: Kenneth Brown, 1004 Polly Willey Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, chsyl81@gmail.com (615) 789-4884
Discipleship Training Director: Randall Hassell, 5645 Highway 49 W, Vanleer, TN, 37181, (615) 763-2726
Organist: Kathy Canaday, 511 Sycamore Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, (615) 740-1537
Pianist: Deborah McGilton, PO Box 264, Dickson, TN, 37055, (615) 446-3182
Praise Band Leader: Frank Daugherty, 7615 Union Valley Rd, Fairview, TN, 37062, (615) 799-9820
Childrens Choir Coordinator: Cindi Brown, 1004 Polly Willey Road, Dickson, TN, 37055, cinbrown2003@yahoo.com (615) 789-4884
Church VBS Director: Liane Keaton, 2115 Maysville Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, liane@sylviabaptist.com (615) 789-4532
Church Mens Ministry Director: Dan Hicks, 197 Double Ridge Dr, Charlotte, TN, 37036, dan.hicks@nemak.com (615) 218-0090
Church RA Director: Danny Keaton, 2115 Maysville Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, (615) 417-8122
WMU Church Director: Cindi Brown, 1004 Polly Willey Road, Dickson, TN, 37055, cinbrown2003@yahoo.com (615) 789-4884
Prayer Ministry Coordinator: Joyce Turman, 1429 Hayshed Rd, Charlotte, TN, 37036, (615) 789-5900
Church Library Team Leader: Elaine Griffin, 107 Poplar St, DIckson, TN, 37055, seeegriffin@comcast.net (615) 417-3816
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Sylvia, Dickson (615) 789-4532
1415 Old Sylvia Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055 Fax: (615) 789-6622

Email: liane@sylviabaptist.com

Church CP/Stewardship Chair: Dan Hicks, 197 Double Ridge Dr, Charlotte, TN, 37036, dan.hicks@nemak.com (615) 218-0090
Senior Adult Coordinator: Jim Robertson, 1161 Hayshed Rd, Dickson, TN, 37055, (615) 789-5674

Three Rivers, Waverly (931) 209-9439
615 West Main St, Waverly, TN, 37185 Fax: N/A

Email: N/A

Pastor: Wayne Purcell, 125 Oak St, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134-2484, dwpurcell@tds.net
Minister of Music: Paul Lemon, 7883 Crow Cut Rd, Fairview, TN, 37062, musical_lemons@hotmail.com (618) 964-4213
Church Secretary: Parks Chastain, 310 N Maple Ave, Waverly, TN, 37185, pchastain@bkblaw.com (615) 496-0239
Minister of Youth: Hunter McDavid, 110 Myrtle Ln, Waverly, TN, 37185, (423) 408-4978
Chairman of Deacons: Lee Aldridge, 436 Spann Loop, Hurricane Mills, TN, 37078, handlebars48@gmail.com (931) 296-0881
Church Treasurer: Christine Hensley, 125 Cedar Hill Dr, Waverly, TN, 37185, hensleychristine@yahoo.com (931) 622-2789
Church Finance Committee Chairman: Lee Aldridge, 436 Spann Loop, Hurricane Mills, TN, 37078, 
handlebars48@gmail.com

(931) 296-0881
Church Clerk: Parks Chastain, 310 N Maple Ave, Waverly, TN, 37185, pchastain@bkblaw.com (615) 496-0239
ACP Contact: Lee Aldridge, 436 Spann Loop, Hurricane Mills, TN, 37078, handlebars48@gmail.com (931) 296-0881
Sunday School Director: Parks Chastain, 310 N Maple Ave, Waverly, TN, 37185, pchastain@bkblaw.com (615) 496-0239
Association Ex Board Representative: Lee Aldridge, 436 Spann Loop, Hurricane Mills, TN, 37078, 
handlebars48@gmail.com

(931) 296-0881
Church Administrative Director: Lee Aldridge, 436 Spann Loop, Hurricane Mills, TN, 37078, handlebars48@gmail.com (931) 296-0881

Trace Creek, New Johnsonville (931) 535-2641
1320 Broadway Ave, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134 Fax: 931-535-3745

Email: tracecreek@tds.net

Pastor: Mark Warren, 1221 Timberwood Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, tracecreek@tds.net (931) 535-2641
Minister of Music: Brittany Mullinax, , , , , 
Church Secretary: Kayla Carter, 184 S Buchanan Rd, Waverly, TN, 37185, tracecreek@tds.net (931) 535-2641
Minister of Youth: Ronald Brown, 534 Carman Ave., New Johnsonville, TN, 37185, tracecreek@tds.net (931) 264-0338
Chairman of Deacons: Adam Mullinax, 630 Oakshadow Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, abmullinax@hotmail.com 9316222844
Church Treasurer: Kayla Carter, 184 S Buchanan Rd, Waverly, TN, 37185, tracecreek@tds.net (931) 535-2641
Church Clerk: Karen Brown, 723 Woodlawn Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, 
ACP Contact: Kayla Carter, 184 S Buchanan Rd, Waverly, TN, 37185, tracecreek@tds.net (931) 535-2641
Sunday School Director: Jodi Prince, 325 James Ln, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, 
Discipleship Training Director: Gerald Bowker, 4470 Old State Route 1, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, 
Organist: Betsy Lewis, PO Box 145, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, 
Pianist: Jodi Prince, 325 James Ln, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, 
Church VBS Director: Angie Bowker, 4470 Old State Route 1, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, neneksia@yahoo.com
WMU Church Director: Mary Lowe, 1125 Asbury Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134-9677, leelowe.rn@gmail.com (931) 535-3477
Minister of Adults: Dianne Eason, PO Box 202, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134-0202, dianneeason@yahoo.com (931) 535-2017
Other Paid Church Staff: Kay Story, 1320 Broadway Ave, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, (931) 535-2641

Vanleer, Vanleer (615) 219-3732
311 High St, Vanleer, TN, 37181 Fax: N/A

Email: dhcolesj@comcast.net

Pastor: Howard Coles, 218 Quail Court, Dickson, TN, 37055, dhcolesj@comcast.net (615) 740-7312
Church Secretary: Nancy Fowler, 1000 Jackson Lane, Charlotte, TN, 37036, 
Chairman of Deacons: Jeffrey Yates, 1126 Cedar Creek Rd., Vanleer, TN, 37181, (615) 763-6317
Church Treasurer: James Long, 5836 Buckner Loop, Cumberland Furnace, TN, 37051-4801, (615) 219-3732
Church Clerk: Nancy Fowler, 1000 Jackson Lane, Charlotte, TN, 37036, 
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Waverly First, Waverly (931) 296-2348
300 E Main St, Waverly, TN, 37185 Fax: (931) 296-2397

Email: wavfbaptist@comcast.net

Pastor: Scott Brown, 300 E Main St, Waverly, TN, 37185, thatpastorscott@gmail.com (931) 296-2348
Minister of Music: Steve Winstead, 15 Winstead Dr, McEwen, TN, 37101, winsteads@gmail.com (931) 582-3535
Church Secretary: Debbie Frazier, 106 Friel Dr, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-2348
Minister of Youth: Johnathan Baker, PO Box 555, Waverly, TN, 37185, jcbaker79@yahoo.com (931) 209-0846
Minister of Preschool: Sheryl Melton, 815 Woodlawn Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, 
Chairman of Deacons: Odell Poyner, 204 Dogwood Circle, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-4398
Church Treasurer: Dave Miles, 300 East Main ST, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-2348
Church Finance Committee Chairman: Todd Herndon, 3 Wellington Place, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-2348
Church Clerk: Wanda Oliphant, 101 Circle Dr, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-9251
ACP Contact: Debbie Frazier, 106 Friel Dr, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-2348
Sunday School Director: Wanda Hethcoat, 1018 Asbury Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, (931) 296-2348
Association Ex Board Representative: L M Sceals, 102 Stewart Lane, Waverly, TN, 37185, lmsceals@bellsouth.net (931) 296-3194
Organist: Billie Northcut, 811 W Main St, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-1685
Pianist: Dale Flexer, 306 Hickory Lane, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-2348
Praise Band Leader: Steve Winstead, 15 Winstead Dr, McEwen, TN, 37101, winsteads@gmail.com (931) 582-3535
Church VBS Director: Melinda Field, 300 East Main St, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-2348
Church RA Director: Scott Malkowski, 544 Ogden Rd, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-2348
WMU Church Director: Linda Miles, 5455 Halls Creek Road, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-2348
Church Library Team Leader: Wanda Hethcoat, 1018 Asbury Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, (931) 296-2348
Senior Adult Coordinator: Nancy Hoehn, 300 East Main Stree, Waverly, TN, 37185, (931) 296-2348
Other Paid Church Staff: Yolanda Brown, 1778 Clydeton Rd, Waverly, TN, 37185, ybrown1967@yahoo.com
Other Paid Church Staff: Sheryl Melton, 815 Woodlawn Dr, New Johnsonville, TN, 37134, 


